Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Boy Scout Troop 312
September 4, 2017
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. M. Shelton, Scoutmaster; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Quay; Mr. Franklin; I. Allgeyer, SPL
Meeting was called to order at 7:00.

Ms. Lyon, Treasurer
· Ms. Lyon asked for clarification on fees based on an email from Indian Waters Council that referred to a fee increase. Mr. Norris and Mr. Ackerman will decide if there will be an increase and what it will be. (if any).
· Bank balance still about $12,000.
· Collection for Philmont has started, but barely.

· Mr. Ackerman will coordinate Clemson Merit Badge day.
· Ms. Lyon suggested that we might want to actually have a budget. She will do a financial review with Mr. Clamp and Mr. Shelton, create a preliminary budget and present to the committee. She and Mr. Clamp will start at tomorrow’s meeting.

I. Allgeyer, SPL
· ILST training at Mr. Shelton’s farm was successful. All but two of the boy leaders attended. Punctuality had been an issue, but is improving.
· ASPLs are doing well, and patrol leaders are coming along.

· Troop moving toward patrol management, when all things are managed and organized by control.

· Planning for Webelos Woods is almost complete. Patrol leaders and assistants will lead the following activities:
· Camp fire

· Fire starting

· Saturday project

· One other thing TBD
· Webelos Woods is the primary recruiting event for new scouts.
· The quartermaster will do an inventory of our property.
Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster
· Several current high school Eagles are still every active in the troop, which is a benefit to us.

· The table below shows upcoming troop activities.
	Date
	Event
	Coordinator

	September 15-17
	Webelos Woods
	Ackerman

	October 20-22
	Burrells Ford campout
	TBD

	November 17-19
	Pisgah campout (widow-makers gone?)
	TBD

	December 15-17
	Peak Prosperity campout
	TBD

	January 19-21
	Hawk’s Nest NC campout-snow tubing
	TBD

	February 16-18
	Table Rock campout
	TBD


· Only one weekend overlaps with OA!
· Need election dates for February. We will continue having a transition period with SPLs to help the new SPL become acclimated to his role.
· D. Avera and T. Pinkney have earned their Eagles. Families are asked to give three possible dates over two months for Eagle COHs.

· J. Quay and G. Franklin are close to earning their Eagles.

· We will restart the Trail to Eagle program.

· J. Harrison needs to complete his project, and T. Carricato needs a couple more badges and his project.

· The COH was great. Thanks to Mr. Law for bagging each scout’s badges to help things move along swiftly.

· Ms. Lyon volunteered to ensure that we have plates, cups, napkins and utensils for each COH.

· We will probably move November’s COH to December.

Mr. Clamp
· Jacob Todd’s Eagle COH is Sunday at 3:00 at SSSJ.
Roundtable
Welcome to our new SPL!

Mr. Franklin is working to move the Philmont attendance dates. Mr. Hunton conducted a wilderness survival and first aid training for Philmont last time. He will be begged asked to do it again. 
Mr. Bebber and Ms. McGregor would like a copy of the campout list.
I. Allgeyer perceives a conflict between ASPLs and adults being in charge or patrols. He was assured that no adult is in charge of any group. The objective is for the troop to be boy-led, with adult supervision and guidance.
Are we going to have patrol flags? Will be discussed in the troop.

We will offer scout skills at game time each meeting for scouts who need training or help.

Mr. Quay suggested that each patrol have their own consistent meeting area every week.
Mr. Shelton informed the group that we will look at alternatives to Camp Rainey Mountain for camp. This is just a review, not necessarily caused by discontent with CRM.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:58
Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.
